Central New York Library Resources Council 

Continuing Education
July 18th, 2011
2:30pm
Present:
Kyungjin Park (OCPL); Louise Charbonneau (MVCC) – via teleconference; Anne DeBraggio (Kirkland Town Library) – via teleconference; Déirdre Joyce (Assistant Director, CLRC), liaison; Debby Emerson (CLRC)
Excused:
Meg Van Patten (Baldwinsville Public Library), Chair
Absent:
Brad Long (SUNY Upstate)

n.b.  There was no quorum present at the start of this meeting, so no minutes were not approved and no official business was conducted.  Minutes for the May 16 meeting will be approved at the next regular meeting of the committee.
Meeting was called to order at 2:40pm.
1. Action Items

· First Mondays workshops (Déirdre) – Déirdre reported that CLRC would attempt to initiate the First Mondays informal roundtables in October through December and then again from February to June.  At this time, the programs were planned to run from 6pm to 8pm.
2. Continuing Education Update

· Déirdre updated the committee on CE programs that had taken place between May and July.  Fairly robust schedule, and strong registration for the Connecting to Kids event scheduled for July 20 & 21.  Dropbox class cancelled due to lack of registration.  

· Unconference rescheduled for September 28

· Déirdre shared the CE planning spreadsheet with the committee, giving them a sense of the programs planned for fall.  A formal schedule for the programs would be made with a target date of August 1 for publication.

· The CE survey would remain open until the end of July to bring in more participants.  It would be especially marketed the Connecting to Kids participants to bring in more focus from the school library people.

· Working on scheduling an MLA workshop, in keeping with the LSTA grant

· Déirdre discussed the new website and member database and the impact that both are expected to have on CE, especially scheduling and the transcript feature

3. NYLA Continuing Education Update (Debby)

· Programs for this year’s NYLA CE events are planned and in place.

· NYLA institutes, in the past, offered in person around the state, are moving to create more online offerings.  Attendance has been less than hoped for, largely due (it is perceived) to the cost barrier associated with the online classes.  NYLA uses this as a revenue stream.

· AT the moment, there is no CE program manager.  Ellen Rubin is taking over CE for the time being

4. Workshop Ideas

· Forming a Friends’ Group

· Working with Volunteers

· LibStats reference statistics software http://code.google.com/p/libstats/
· Gimlet – service for customization http://gimlet.us/
5. New Business/Other

· Committee discussed possibilities for new committee members.  It was suggested that CLRC try to find someone from an academic library as well as from a school library to round out leadership.

Next Meeting: September 12th, 2011 at 2:30  

Adjourn at 4:20pm
Respectfully submitted,

Déirdre Joyce
Assistant Director and Regional Archivist

